
October 8th, 2022

Vanessa Countryman, Secretary
Securities and Exchange Commission
100 F Street, NE
Washington, DC 20549-0609

Re: Reporting of Securities Loans (File No. S7-18-21)

Dear Secretary Countryman:

I am writing in strong support of rule 10c-1, “Reporting of Securities Loans”.

A short seller is not an investor, but the opposite. The SEC seems to be 

prioritizing hedge fund comfort and profiteering over investor protection 

and market transparency. While short sellers might be afraid of ‘short 

squeezes’ that can follow the identification of their short selling strategy, 

that is not a reason for the Commission to decide against greater 

transparency. If short selling is chilled, then short squeezes and dangerous 

volatility become less common. ‘Sophisticated investors’ will quickly learn 

to avoid positions that could result in such dangerous volatility, which will 

clearly benefit the market overall.

Sincerely,

A Concerned Investor
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